
Aberedw Community Council 
 

Minutes of the Meeting of the Community Council held on the 4th June 2018 at 8pm 

1. Present  

Cllrs Mr A Lewis, Mr G Jones (Clerk), Mr P Hope, Miss C Morris, Cllr M Mackenzie 

 

2. Welcome & Introductions - The Chair welcomed all to the meeting. 

3. Apologies for Absence – Cllr Mr R Samuel, Cllr Mrs E Davies, Cllr S Coe 

4. Minutes of Meeting held on 6th February and 4 April 2018 were approved as a correct record 

5. Matters Arising – The clerk informed members that the submitted planning application in 

respect to the change of use for the Seven Stars Inn had been refused. 

6. Election of Chair and Vice Chair of Council – The members present approved the appointment 

of Cllr R Samuel as Chair and Cllr S Coe as Vice Chair of the Council for the following year. 

7. Planning Issues – The clerk reported there were no current planning issues for the council 

area, he also apologised to the members for failing to bring to their attention a planning 

application for the development of Holiday accommodation from Mr & Mrs R Powell of Upper 

Blaenmilo. 

8. Correspondence – No Correspondence of a significant nature had been received since the last 

meeting. 

9. Finance Issues 

a. The clerk presented a draft budget for the 2018-19 financial year, which following a 

discussion was approved by members. 

b. The balance in the accounts currently stand at £4,728.11 

c. Members approved the clerks proposal to investigate moving the account to a bank 

that had a presence in Builth or Llandrindod. It was suggested that as Barclays Bank 

Plc was the only bank with a presence in Builth that this should be the chosen bank 

for the new account.  

d. Following the completion of the accounts and the audit undertaken by Miss D Rees, 

the members received and approved the outturn figures for the year ending 31st 

March 2018. It was noted that as the elections in May 2017 were uncontested that 

the election costs of £287.07 were £2,213.00 lower than the £2,500.00 budget 

provision made.  It was noted that reserve at the end of the 2017-18 year stood at 

£4,390.81  

10. Any other Business 

The following issues were raised by members: 

a. A Gap in  the Kerb at the bottom of the Green. 



b. A post missing from the second cattle grid up the valley. 

c. The financial position of the Wyeside Arts Centre and the possibility of the Council or 

individual’s funding a seat for a three year period. (to be an agenda Item at the next 

meeting). 

 


